
From: Taylor, Richele <RicheleTaylor@gov.sc.gov>
To: Veldran, KatherineKatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov
CC: Priester, NicoleNicolePriester@gov.sc.gov

Date: 12/12/2016 2:50:30 PM
Subject: Re: Meeting with Gov. Haley

Yes. Susan. 


Richele K Taylor
Chief Legal Counsel
Office of the Governor
South Carolina
Direct 803-734-8465


Sent from my iPhone

On Dec 12, 2016, at 2:46 PM, Veldran, Katherine <KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov> wrote:


RT - Below is a meeting request from Senator Shane Martin.
Do you think this meeting request should be handled by Director Alford?
Thanks, KV
 
From: Sen. Shane Martin [mailto:shane@senatormartin.com] 
 
Sent: Thursday, December 08, 2016 8:30 PM
 
To: Mottel, Haley; Veldran, Katherine
 
Subject: FW: Meeting with Gov. Haley
 
Importance: High
 
Haley & Katherine,
 
Is this something that you can make happen please?
 
Thanks,
 
Shane
 
 
 
From: Regina Arnold
 
Sent: Thursday, December 08, 2016 2:35 PM
 
To: Sen. Shane Martin
 
Cc: Blackley, Hope; Dana Dickard; Dana Dickard - Gray Court
 
Subject: Meeting with Gov. Haley
 
Importance: High
 
Senator Shane Martin,
 

I hope this e-mail finds you doing well.  I’m writing today to request a sit down meeting with 
Gov. Haley before she leaves and goes to her new appointment in Washington. I would like to 
request that not only myself be included in this meeting, I would like 3 more mothers or fathers that 
have to fight the system, Clerk of Court, Hope Blackley to represent Spartanburg County and 
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maybe 2 more Clerk of Court who will also benefit from the Child Support Computer System 
state wide.  I would even welcome Senator Shealy and others from the Oversite Committee.  This is 
a very important issue to me and to others throughout the state of South Carolina.

 I figured that now the elections are over with and committees have been picked this is now a 
good time to hope back on this issue.  I know that you are doing everything you can on your end, but 
if at all possible I would really like to have this meeting scheduled.  Thank you in advance and 
Merry Christmas.
 
Gina Richards-Arnold
864-621-2641
 


